
 
 
 
Mr Andrew Aitken                                                                                
Chief Executive Officer 
Adelaide Hills Council 
PO Box 44 
WOODSIDE SA 5244 
 
Mr Barry Cant 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
City of Burnside 
PO Box 9 
GLENSIDE  SA  5065 
 
 
 
Council Boundary Adjustment Proposal — McBeath Drive, Skye and Horsnell 
Gully 
 
 
Dear Mr Aitken and Mr Cant 

Thank you for your letter of 18 June 2019 regarding the Adelaide Hills Council and City of 
Burnside’s (the Councils’) proposal for a boundary realignment of the Councils’ boundary 
along McBeath Drive between the suburbs of Skye and Horsnell Gully (the Proposal). 

Thank you also for the information detailing the relevant development authorisation that 
the City of Burnside provided to the Office of Local Government (OLG) on 26 June 2019. 

The South Australian Local Government Boundaries Commission (the Commission) 
considered the Proposal and related information at its meeting on 27 June and 16 July 
2019, against the provisions of the Local Government Act 1999 (the Act) and the 
Commission’s proposal guidelines. 

The Commission determined to receive the Proposal and has assessed it to be an 
administrative proposal into which the Commission will inquire under s 30 of the Act. 
Please note that this does not guarantee that the Commission will make any 
recommendations to change the Councils’ boundary following its inquiry. 

As part of the Commission’s inquiry, I invite your Councils to provide submissions or 
representations on any matters it considers relevant regarding the Commission’s inquiry 
into the Proposal. Additionally, I invite the Councils to provide submissions or 
representations on any matters it considers relevant to a proclamation under the Act, in 
particular, matters the Councils consider relevant under sections 10(6) and 11(2)(a) of the 
Act. 

 

I have also written to Boral Resources to request information about the status of the 
development application related to the Proposal, in particular the expected timing of the 



  
  

 

resolution of the reserve matters and the deposit of its land division application once it has 
received final development approval.  

This information will be particularly relevant to the Commission’s inquiry as the 
Commission understands that the realignment of McBeath Drive will occur as part of the 
finalisation of the development application. 

If you have further questions or wish to provide submissions or representations, please 
contact OLG on 7109 7145, or boundaries.commission@sa.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Mr Bruce Green 
Chair, SA Local Government Boundaries Commission  

July 2019 
 

cc 
• Mayor Anne Monceaux, City of Burnside 
• Mayor Jan-Claire Wisdom, Adelaide Hills Council 
• Mr James Brennan, Acting Group Manager Assets and Infrastructure, City of Burnside  
• Ms Natalie Westover, Manager Property Services, Adelaide Hills Council.    
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